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Dear Friends,

In just the past week, on separate occasions, an undergraduate and a 
graduate student knocked on my door and asked if I had a few minutes to talk. 
What a blessing that these fine students reach out to the three priest chaplains 
every day to think and pray through life’s many twists and turns. Add to that 
the 15 Masses offered weekly (not including Fr. George’s Sunday evening treks 
to the Business School and Law School!), scores of confessions heard weekly, 
organized outreach to those in need, rejuvenating social gatherings, renovated 
quiet spaces for prayer and for study, and formation in the Catholic intellectual 
tradition…well, that’s just a snapshot! As this Annual Report will demonstrate, 
it is your generous support of the Harvard Catholic Center that makes these 
things possible.

The Apostles and early disciples of Jesus went out to all the world.  Are our 
students any different? They represent places throughout the globe, and after 
their time with us, they will go out, “seasoning” workplaces and families and 
friends with the life-enhancing salt of God’s love, and dispelling the confusion 
and shadows of our world with His light. They will share what they gained here 
at St. Paul’s and the Harvard Catholic Center: a life based in knowledge of 
God’s own love for each one of us, and the means to love in return. I have had 
the pleasure of traveling the country to meet Harvard Catholic alumni and I am 
constantly edified to hear how the Catholic faith explored at Harvard continues 
to bear fruit in the lives of so many.

I will not sugarcoat it; money is tight and without adequate funding it will be 
difficult to do what we know is critical for the religious lives of those entrusted 
to us. Fr. Salzmann, Fr. Fiorillo and I commit ourselves to being good stewards. I 
hope that this booklet will confirm that your gifts are used well. 

Many thanks for your prayers and be sure of mine for you and your loved ones.

God bless,

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D.
Pastor and Senior Chaplain
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The Harvard Catholic Center invites 
the greater Harvard community to 

grow in a meaningful relationship with 
Jesus Christ through Catholic worship, 

inquiry, prayer, and service, forming  
disciples who use their gifts for the 

flourishing of the Church and the world.

Proclaiming the Truth and Love of 
Jesus Christ to Harvard and to the 

World.

Our Mission

Since 1893, the Harvard Catholic 
Center has striven to bring Jesus 
Christ to the Harvard Community 

and beyond. We recognize that this 
is no small task. 

Over the past 130 years, Harvard 
students have  had the opportunity 
to cultivate a faith that is strongly 
rooted in Christ through prayer, the 
Sacraments, and communion with 
friends as they go through their 
academic journeys.

Our students understand that 
the light ignited within them by 
Christ is not to be hidden, and 
when they graduate and go on to 
become active leaders in their own 
communities, they share that light 
with the world.

“You are the salt of the 
earth. But if salt loses 

its taste, with what 
can it be seasoned? 
It is no longer good 
for anything but to 
be thrown out and 

trampled underfoot.

You are the light of the 
world. A city set on a 
mountain cannot be 

hidden.

Nor do they light a lamp 
and then put it under a 
bushel basket; it is set 
on a lampstand, where 
it gives light to all in the 

house.

Just so, your light must 
shine before others, 

that they may see your 
good deeds and glorify 
your heavenly Father.”

Matthew 5:13-16
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HCC by the Numbers
50-100 Undergrads weekly at 

FAM! (Food After Mass)

35 Undergrads weekly at Totus 
Tuesday

40 Undergrads at the Fall 2022 
retreat

35 Undergrads at the Spring 
2023 retreat

 
80 Grad Students and Young 
Professionals at the monthly 

dinners 

9 Harvard graduates in 
formation for religious life and 

the priesthood 

14 Harvard students received 
into the Church at the Easter Vigil

120 students attended Bible 
Studies

9 students volunteering with 
Parish Religious Ed

Fr. Patrick Fiorillo, Olivia Glunz AB’25, and Grace 
Rush (FOCUS Missionary) at Totus Tuesday.
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Since when has the key to your 
heart been your intellect?” This  
is the answer God gave to LyLena  

Estabine one evening during Adoration.  
“I’m rarely satisfied not knowing 
things,” explains Estabine, a Harvard 
College Senior and recent convert to 
the Catholic faith.

Estabine, originally from Olathe, 
Kansas, was raised in a protestant 
family and has always been involved 
in her faith, but found herself starting 
to consider aspects of Catholic 
teaching. Two of her blockmates, 
Tresor Nshimiye AB’24 and Alex Dyer 
AB’24, were already active members 
of the Harvard Catholic community, 
and encouraged Estabine to examine 
her faith more deeply. “All friend 
groups, they stay up late and have 
deep conversations,” said Estabine; 
just in her case, they were staying up 
late to discuss theology

Like many converts, Estabine had 
to wrestle with some big questions: “I 
was navigating this idea of objective 
truth and if there is such a thing, if 
something is objectively true it doesn’t 
matter if you believe in it or not. It’s 
either true or it’s not.” 

LyLena Estabine AB’24
Student Feature

Throughout the following summer 
Estabine continued to contemplate 
various aspects of Catholic theology 
and her relationship with the Lord. She 
recalled one night while she was in 
Paris where she opened her Bible to 
John 10:16, and realized “I knew where 
God was calling me and I was using 
intellectual rationale to stave it off” 
and that “I don’t know everything and 
should explore this with a little bit more 
humility.”

In the following months Estabine 
continued to discuss her questions 
with friends and with Fr. Patrick Fiorillo, 
and then enrolled in RCIA at St. Paul’s, 
eventually entering the Church at the 
Easter Vigil in 2023 with Nshimiye as 
her sponsor.

Estabine is also an accomplished 
singer, songwriter, poet, and author. 
She calls songwriting “her first 
artform,” and has been writing praise 
and worship songs since she was a 
small child. She briefly explored other 

genres in high school, but in recent 
years, she explains, she has felt “called 
to enter into a more purposeful music 
expression, a music expression for His 
kingdom.”

Estabine has been recording and 
producing Christian music throughout 
her time at Harvard, and was recently 
invited to perform two original works 
during the inauguration events for 
Harvard President Claudine Gay.

As she approaches the end of 
her graduation this coming May, 
Estabine offers some advice to future 
generations of Harvard Catholics. “It’s 
not about where you are going, it is 
about who you will be when you get 
there. Especially at a place like Harvard 
it can be easy to brute force your way 
to where you think you are supposed 
to be. Allow and appreciate the beauty 
of the imperfect journey home.” 

“I have other sheep that do not belong to this fold.  
These also I must lead, and they will hear my voice, and 

there will be one flock, one shepherd.” John 10:16

Tresor Nshimiye AB’24, LyLena Estabine AB’24, and 
Fr. Patrick Fiorillo at the 2023 Easter Vigil.
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Mr. St. Christophé Acer
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Ankenbauer

In memory of Dr. Dieu Do
Ms. Leslie M. Ballantyne
Elisabeth and Tim Belton
Mr. Kwame Nkrumah Cain

In memory of Jacques L. Cain
In honor of Grace W. Cain

Mr. James Cervantes
In memory of John Leary

Ms. Grace M. Chao

Dr. Edmund S. Cibas and 
Mr. Todd B. Stewart
In honor of Stanislava Cibas

Mr. Grayson Clary
Mr. Jerry Craft
Mr. Dennis Crowley

In memory of Theodore Marier
Miss Rosa M. C. Cumare, Esq.
Ms. Kaelyn C. Cummins
Lt. and Mrs. Christopher J. Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Donhauser
Dr. Brian A. P. Fallon and 

Dr. Jenifer Nields
Mr. Juan Carlos Fernandez del Castillo 

and Ms. Sophie Khorasani
Prof. Jack L. Goldsmith
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Gotgart
Mr. Nicholas J. Gutmann
Robert & Katherine Haas
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Kardish

In memory of Tom Kardish MD  
& Tom Reardon

Ms. Mary T. Kolesar
Ms. Kathryn Kucharski
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Love
Maureen G. Lynch Memorial
Mr. Carlos Mendizabal
Mr. & Mrs. Victor A. Mezacapa IV
John J. B. Mooney, MD

Mr. Paolo Oliaro and Ms. Elisa Merlo
Mr. Brian G. O’Shea, Esq.
Kerri Osterhaus Houle, MD
Dr. Michael Pakaluk and Dr. 

Catherine R. Pakaluk
Mr. Nicholas A. Palazzo
Mr. Andre M. Penalver
Mr. Aramis Perez
Mr. Sandro F. Piedrahita

In memory of all souls in 
need of God’s mercy

Mr. and Mrs. John Polanin, Jr.
Mr. Neal J. Reenan and Dr. 

Jennifer A. Reenan
In memory of Philomena Reenan

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Scipione

In memory of Carol Ann Scipione
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sharum
John P. Sheridan
Mr. Lucas Shuler

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Ms. Michelle Vaccaro
Mr. Richard S. P. Weissbrod
Douglas & Elizabeth Zack

Society of Crimson Catholics
Recurring Gift Donors
Monthly recurring gifts have a tremendous impact on our ministry. Thank you to those who have decided to automate 
their charitable support. Below are the members of the Society of Crimson Catholics, recurring gift donors, for fiscal year 
2023 (July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023). 

Blake Chen AB’25 and Fr. George Salzmann at the 
ROTC Commissioning Ceremony in May 2023.
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Classroom Renovations The summer months at the  
Harvard Catholic Center were a 
time to renew and refresh spaces 

for students.  Thanks to generous 
gifts we were able to renovate two 
classrooms. These spaces will be 
used for Bible studies, small group 
discussions, parish religious education, 
and English as a Second Language 
courses for the local community.

In the spirit of love and generosity, 
renovations to room 204 were made 
possible by Manuel Gonzalez MPP 
‘89 (“Manny”) in memory of his son, 
Sebastian Gonzalez Larrazabal. By 
making a financial commitment 
through his son’s foundation, “The 
Sebastian Positivity Foundation” he 
realized that this gift would make a 
significant impact on the spiritual 
lives of Harvard students and reflect 
his son’s courage as well as his 
commitment to the Catholic faith.

The tradition of the Senior Class 
Gift continued with the Class of 2023 
making a significant contribution to 
renovating room 203 in the Center.

This year, the Catholic Center 
also began a partnership with Alpha 
USA. One of the many benefits of 
this relationship was the aesthetic 
improvements to the classrooms, which  
aimed at creating a more relaxed 
and welcoming environment for the 
participants in the Alpha program.

Thank you very much to Manny 
Gonzalez, The Sebastian Gonzalez 
Larrazabal Positivity Foundation, the 
Harvard College Class of 2023, and 
Alpha USA who donated to support 
these significant improvements as we 
lift up the Catholic faith at Harvard.  
These classrooms are spaces worthy 
to be called Harvard Catholic.

Senior Class Gift
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Bloomer
Mr. Brian Golemme

In memory of Leslie Golemme
Dr. Linus Ho and  Dr. Rosa Y. Kim
Mr. and Mrs. Felix Lopez
Dr. Lisa A. Manz-Dulac, MD

In honor of TJ Dulac
Dr. Carter G. Abel and  

Dr. Denise M. McCarthy
In honor of the Class of 2023

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin McMurchy
Mr. and Mrs. Axel Villanueva

In honor of Natalia Villanueva
Dr. and Mrs. Justin Wu

BEFORE

AFTER - ROOM 203

AFTER - ROOM 204
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Anyone who has attended 
the 12:10 PM Mass at St. 
Paul’s or stopped by Coffee 

Hour after Mass will recognize 
Samuel DeMerit, who is a constant 
in the pews of St. Paul’s.

Born and raised in a small city 
in Wisconsin, DeMerit was raised 
Protestant, attending Sunday 
School (but not services), first at 
Methodist Church and then later at a 
Congregational Church across town. 
During his youth he developed a love 
of music and was given a robust 
music education in his public school 
and the opportunity to sing in choirs.

This is when DeMerit also found 
his fascination for languages, which 
would later bring him to Harvard. 
In high school he opted to study 
the German language, but with the 
outbreak of World War II came the 
cessation of the German program, so 
DeMerit took Latin instead and fell in 
love with the language. 

Following high school graduation, 
DeMerit enlisted in the Navy and 
joined the V-12 Officer Training 
Program, which sent young men to 
colleges and universities. DeMerit 
was sent to St. Ambrose College 
in Iowa, founded by the Viatorians, 
with many classes taught by priests. 
This experience started to make 
him sympathetic towards Roman 
Catholicism. Once the war was over, 
DeMerit went to the University of 
Wisconsin and completed a degree 
in classical languages and literature, 
and it is there that a professor 
suggested he apply to graduate 
school at Harvard.

Arriving in Cambridge in 1949, 
DeMerit met two other young men in 
his rooming house: Bill Donaher and 
James Bonnen. Combining his love 
of music and interest in languages, 
DeMerit had developed an interest in 
Gregorian chant. “I told Bill Donaher 

Samuel DeMerit AM’53
Alumnus Feature

that I loved Gregorian Chant, I loved 
the sound of it, and he said ‘Sam! 
Come to Mass with me at St. Paul’s, 
they have a wonderful Gregorian 
Choir’” recalls DeMerit.

In 1952 the Easter Vigil returned to 
the evening after centuries of having 
been celebrated in the morning, 
which captivated DeMerit. “I was 
much impressed by it,” he explained. 
“There was a series of 12 prophecies. 
Now in the modern liturgy they’re 
down to three or four, but there were 
12 detailing the whole history of 
salvation, from Genesis to Revelation. 
That came as news to me. In my 
Protestant upbringing there had just 
been an emphasis on the golden 
rule and doing good and living a 
moral and exemplary life. I had not 
known anything about the history 
of salvation. That came as quite a 
revealing experience for me.”

DeMerit spoke with Rev. Msgr. 
Augustine Hickey, then Harvard 
Catholic Chaplain and Pastor at St. 
Paul’s, about his experience, and 
began instruction on the Catholic 
faith. Msgr. Hickey also suggested that 
he attend the 7 AM Missa Recitata 
in the lower Church, conducted 

by a chorus mistress who did the 
responses in Latin, which DeMerit 
attended every day for his final year 
of graduate school. He was baptized 
conditionally into the Roman Catholic 
Church on Thanksgiving Day, 1952. “I 
remember it distinctly. James Bonnen 
was my sponsor,” said DeMerit.

After recieving a Fulbright Grant 
to Germany and a career teaching in 
Connecticut, and Pennsylvania, and 21 
years at Boston Latin, DeMerit returned 
to Cambridge in 1973 and has been 
at St. Paul’s ever since. And he did 
eventually learn German! 

Shortly after his 97th birthday, 
DeMerit shared a piece of advice for 
current and future generations of 
Harvard Catholics: “Attend Mass. Daily, 
if you can manage it. I’m very grateful 
I can always get to Mass, it keeps me 
going. It’s the most important thing in 
my life.”

DeMerit and other Coffee Hour 
attendees also recently assisted in 
identifying many of our historical 
photos, more of which can be found 
on our website. 
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Harvard 
Catholic 
Center 
History
A brief timeline of the history of  
the Harvard Catholic Center. To   
see more history and photos visit 
harvardcatholic.org/history

1804
The first Catholic at Harvard
John Lee becomes the first Catholic 
student to walk Harvard Yard.

1957
The Current
Members of the club begin to publish 
The Current, a quarterly magazine 
for Catholics to share thoughts on 
secular and religious topics.

1893
The Harvard Catholic Society is 
founded

1906
The Radcliffe Catholic Club is 
founded

1982
Saint Teresa of Calcutta
Mother Teresa tells Harvard Class 
Day Audience, “You have many poor 
people here. Find them, love them, put 
your love for them into living action.”

1989
Old Catholic Center Demolished

1991
New Catholic Center Opens

2018
Chapel of the Women Doctors
The chapel, which was renovated as 
a gift from the class of 2018, now is 
dedicated to the Women Doctors of 
the Church. 

2020
Harvard Catholic Forum
The Forum was started as a way to 
share the riches of Catholic thought 
and culture with the academic, 
professional, and artistic worlds of 
Cambridge, Boston, and beyond.

1907
Newman House
At the time two-thirds of the Catholic 
Students at Harvard were commuters, 
so the new building provided valuable 
space to meet, study, and relax 
throughout the day. 

1940
Cardinal Avery Dulles AB 1940 
received into the church at St. 
Paul’s.
John F. Kennedy AB 1940
Kennedy served as Vice president 
of the Harvard Catholic Club during 
his time as a student. He also 
volunteered to staff the St. Paul’s front 
desk on weekends.

1961
Student Center Opens

1976
Pope Saint John Paul II
Cardinal Karol Wojtyla (who would 
become Pope John Paul II in 1978) 
gives a lecture at Harvard.

1958
​The Harvard and Radcliffe 
Catholic Clubs officially merge to 
become the “Harvard-Radcliffe 
Catholic Club”

1923
New Saint Paul Church Opens
The new church officially opened on 
Easter Sunday.
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Celebrating Fr. George: 
30 Years (and Counting!)
The 2022-23 academic year marked Fr. George Salzmann’s 30th year of priestly service to Harvard’s graduate students 
and area young professionals. Earlier this year we asked the Harvard Catholic community to share about the impact 
that Fr. George and his ministry and friendship have had on their lives.

I often tell the story how being 
a physicist who converted to 

Christian faith, I was baptized by a 
priest who is also a PhD scientist. 
What a wonderful blessing for the 

whole Church that Fr George serves 
as a compelling witness to the 

compatibility and complementarity 
of science and faith by being 
a chaplain at one of the most 

renowned universities!
Vitaly Wirthl (né Andreev)
Harvard Visiting Fellow 2015-16

I ran into Fr. George again last year 
at my HBS reunion. He was walking 
around the quad there just adding 
a little bit of sunshine wherever he 
went. He said, “Bill!” and greeted 
me as though we had just seen 

each other last week, even though 
it had been years. 

Bill Higgins AB’06, HBS’10

Father George always made the 
HBS class feel welcomed and loved 

at Mass on Sunday night. You felt 
at home in the presence of Father 

George.
Bob Burke HBS’99

The amazing thing is there are 
probably hundreds of stories like 

this where Father George has 
helped to share God’s love over an 
extended period of time. It makes 

me wonder just how many souls he 
has helped to save by bringing us 
closer to Christ. I know it’s an awful 
lot, and I’m one of them. God has 
an exceptional servant in Father 

George, and I have a great friend.
Joe Banavige MBA’95

The first words in my PhD thesis 
(Economics!) are a quote from 

Father George . . . He said “Thank 
you, God. For Everything. Amen!”. I 

am truly grateful for Father George!
Katharina Bergant HKS’19

Father George was the celebrant 
that married me and my spouse 
Maureen (Broe) Dodig AB’87 over 
25 years ago. He has an uncanny 
ability to stay in touch between 

reunions and at reunions. It’s like he 
is omnipresent!

Victor Dodig MBA’94

Chuck HBS/HKS’21 and Shannon Nadd

Kent Shi HKS’22

John Miri AB’98 P’25 & P’26 Oriana Li Halevy AB’92

Bishop John Boles and Fr. George Salzmann at 
the opening of the Catholic Center in 1991.
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Anonymous
Stephen and Tara Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Bardele
Elisabeth and Tim Belton
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Bijesse

In memory of Vincent Andaloro
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Cahill
Greg & Tara Ciongoli
John and Sandrine Cullinane
Oblates of St. Francis de Sales
Ms. Theresa Donovan
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew A. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Jude J. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Gallagher
Thomas J. Gill III, MD
Jason and Astrid Glass
Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Greim
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Guest
Dr. Ernest S. Hamanaka and  

Dr. Barbara A. Hamanaka
David and Fay Hannon
John and Lily Harrington
Mr. Seth R. Hasenour
Mr. Matthias Henn
Robert & Kristine Higgins
Ms. Lydia Icke and Mr. David Icke

Charles and Kathia Kennedy
Patrick and Kateri Knight
Luke T. Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. William K. Lane, III
Mr. Rafael Leonardo
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lynch
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Mahon, III

In memory of Mairéad 
Molumby Mahon

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur McCaffrey
Brian & Christie McDermott
Mr. William K. McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Brett M. Merritt
Dr. Steven C. Michael, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Michael O’Brien
Dr. Peter A. O’Connell, PhD
Mr. Patrick J. O’Sullivan, Jr. and 

Ms. Caline Mouawad
Lisa Palluconi and Aaron Stuber
Jennifer Paxton

In honor of Christopher Silvia
Jim Perrine & Beth Sullivan
Mr. Tom Pesce
James Poterba
Ms. Susan Potok-Harrison
Mr. Alan J. Priest and  

Mrs. Cristin D. Bisbee Priest
Mr. and Mrs. Kayvon Rahbar

Chris and Jen Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Humberto M. Reboredo
Michael Reher
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Roane
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Rodrigue
Mr. Benjamin P. Schlanger
Mr. Nicolas Serna
Dr. and Mrs. Tomasz P. Stryjewski
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Sullivan
Charles & Denise Tollinche

In honor of the Tollinche Family
Jill and Christopher Vollmer
Mr. Alexander Wulz

The Fr. George Salzmann Graduate 
Chaplain Chair
Gifts to the Fr. George Salzmann, OSFS Graduate Chaplain Chair are endowing a fund to ensure that the Harvard 
Catholic Center will have the resources necessary to always have a chaplain dedicated to the spiritual well-being of 
Harvard’s graduate students. The following people made a gift toward the endowment during fiscal year 2023 (July 1, 
2022 – June 30, 2023). 
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H A R V A R D  C A T H O L I C  F O R U M

2022-2023 Programs
Non-Credit Courses
Fall with the Fathers
Neuroscience and the Soul
Reading Groups: Taylor, 

A Secular Age; Waugh, 
Brideshead Revisited

Language Reading: New Testament 
Greek, Christian Latin

Introduction to Christian Latin

Sacred Music Series
Solemn Vespers: Lecture and Liturgy
Johannes Okeghem’s Requiem: 

Lecture and Mass
Palestrina’s Missa Papae Marcelli: 

Lecture, Discussion, and Mass
Verdi’s Requiem: Pre-Performance 

Lecture and Discussion

Catholic Scholars and 
Scientists
Francis Clooney, SJ, Professor 

at Harvard Divinity School
Elizabeth Papp Kamali, Professor 

at Harvard Law School
Eric Jacobsen, Professor of 

Chemistry at Harvard

Religion and Science Series
The Sacramental Mystery of God 

Revealed in the Cosmos
Forgiveness: Integrating 

Psychological and 
Theological Approaches

The Power of Forgiveness

Special Events
Common Good Constitutionalism 

Panel Discussion
Christianity in Iraq: 

Challenges and Hopes

Watch recordings of HCF events at  
harvardcatholicforum.org/archive

The Harvard Catholic Forum 
entered its third exciting year 
in the Fall of 2022, with the 

mission and resources to sustain a 
vibrant, engaged Catholic intellectual 
community among current and future 
leaders here in Harvard Square.

We continued to broaden and 
deepen the student engagement 
in our community. Our twelve 
Undergraduate and Graduate Student 
Fellows, in addition to participating 
in many programs, offered several 
of their own reading groups for their 
peers, and one gave a full-year 
introductory course in Christian 
Latin. Our Fellows also had special 
opportunities to engage with our 
speakers and instructors at the 
year-end Fellows Dinner, as well as 
in other small groups. In both 2022 
and 2023, the Forum co-sponsored 
weeklong summer seminars for 
graduate students in Cambridge on 
Science and Religion, enabling intense 
engagement across disciplines 
among future teachers and leaders in 
the academy.

Throughout the year, our lectures 
and classes promoted a spirit of 
intellectual fellowship between both 
participants and faculty, through 
informal interaction at receptions 
and dinners. The second semester 
began with three “Conversations with 
Catholic Scholars and Scientists,” 
where distinguished Catholic faculty 
at Harvard shared their experience 
of Catholic academic life with thirty 
or so lively participants, engaging 
in both formal Q&A and informal 
conversation over food and wine.

Our programs spanned the 
breadth and depth of the Catholic 
intellectual tradition with its 
transcendental dimensions of Beauty, 
Truth, and Goodness. For example: 

an inspiring address by Archbishop 
Bashar Warda of the Chaldean 
Catholic Church on building a thriving 
Catholic university in war-torn Iraq; 
two lectures on the psychological, 
theological, and ethical dimensions 
of forgiveness; a panel and afternoon 
seminar on the Common Good; and 
multiple courses in the areas of faith 
and reason, science and religion, and 
skills like New Testament Greek and 
Christian Latin.

Following Bishop Barron’s dictum 
“lead with beauty,” and building on 
the rich musical traditions of the 
St. Paul’s community, we built our 
offerings in Sacred Music to a new 
level, with a range of programs 
integrating liturgy and music, history, 
theology, and spirituality. Through the 
generosity of the Considine Family 
Foundation, during 2022-23 the Forum 
developed a strategy, curriculum, 
and initial funding to launch a Sacred 
Music Division in 2024.

Our institutional growth continues 
with the ongoing support of the John 
Templeton Foundation, whose grant 
#62372 “In Lumine: Promoting the 
Catholic Intellectual Tradition on 
Campuses Nationwide” brings us into 
an invaluable community of practice 
with a group of centers of Catholic 
thought around the country. We are 
strengthened by the experience of 
our peers in what is now a national 
movement to bring Catholic thought 
and culture to the secular academy, 
nowhere more important than here at 
Harvard. 

@harvardcatholicforum
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The Harvard Catholic Forum
Ms. Judy Beatrice
BIDMC Psychiatry

In honor of John J. B. Mooney, M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. William Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Brennan

In memory of Mary Brennan
Mr. Mark Diarbakerly
Charles and Sheila Donahue
Joseph D. Downing

In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Fenn

In honor of Nicasio & 
Estelita Gutteirrez

Ms. Frances Florencourt

Mr. James Gillespie
Ms. Oriana Li Halevy
David and Fay Hannon
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Harrington
Ms. Ellen M. Harrington
The John Templeton Foundation

Made possible through the 
support of grant #62372: 
“In Lumine: Promoting the 
Catholic Intellectual Tradition 
on Campuses Nationwide.”

Prof. and Mrs. Robert J. Kiely
Mr. Jeffrey Kubin
Mr. Joseph Kucic

THE HARVARD CATHOLIC FORUM’S CONTINUED SUCCESS IS POSSIBLE BECAUSE 
OF THE GENEROSITY OF THE FOLLOWING BENEFACTORS:

Mr. Thomas Stipanov and 
Ms. Isabel Marin

John J. B. Mooney, MD
Mr. Michael O’Brien
Deacon Tim & Dr. Elke O’Donnell
Dr. Michael Pakaluk and Dr. 

Catherine R. Pakaluk
Mr. Martin Serna

In honor of Joost Botman
Dr. David Taylor

Elizabeth Papp Kamali presents during the Conversations with Catholic Scholars and Scientists series on March 9, 2023.
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1893 Society
$25,000+
Mary Jane and Glenn Creamer
Mr. William K. McElroy
The John Templeton Foundation

Made possible through the 
support of grant #62372: 
“In Lumine: Promoting the 
Catholic Intellectual Tradition 
on Campuses Nationwide.”

Manuel Gonzalez
The Sebastian Positivity Foundation
In memory of Sebastian 

Gonzalez Larrazabal

Senior Chaplain’s Leadership 
Circle
$10,000 - $24,999
Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Barry 
Elisabeth and Tim Belton 
Andrew and Eliza Bloomer 
Greg & Tara Ciongoli
Dr. Linus Ho and  Dr. Rosa Y. Kim 
Brian & Christie McDermott
Mr. and Mrs. Juan C. Zarate, Esq.

Christo et Ecclesiae Society
$5,000 - $9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Bardele
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Burke 
Mr. and Mrs. John V. Carberry 
John E. & Julie M. Corcoran 
Samuel E. DeMerit
Charles and Sheila Donahue 
Mr. Joseph M. Flynn
Jason and Astrid Glass
Mr. E. Andrews Grinstead and 

Dr. Julie G. Grinstead
Robert & Katherine Haas 
Robert & Kristine Higgins 
Charles and Kathia Kennedy 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Likovich 
John J. B. Mooney, MD
Mr. James F. Mooney, III 
Oblates of St. Francis de Sales 
Deacon Tim O’Donnell and 

Dr. Elke O’Donnell

Chris and Jen Ray
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Stephanie Siu

In memory of Stephen Nai Kwan
In honor of Peter & Louisa Siu

Charles and Denise Tollinche
In honor of the Tollinche Family

Timothy and Elizabeth Welsh

Veritas Society
$2,500 - $4,999
Stephen and Evelyn Auth
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Cahill
Mr. Kwame Nkrumah Cain

In memory of Jacques L. Cain
In honor of Grace W. Cain

Mr. Mark F. Cancian
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Carfagna
Mr. and Mrs. Victor G. Dodig
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur X. Duffy
Dr. Brian A. P. Fallon and 

Dr. Jenifer Nields
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Keller
Mr. and Mrs. I. Joseph Massoud
The Frederick W. McCarthy 

Family Foundation
Barbara J. McNeil, MD
Dr. Steven C. Michael, PhD
David and Michelle Monteiro
Ms. Regina M. Pisa, Esq.
John P. Reardon, Jr.
Mr. Neal J. Reenan and Dr. 

Jennifer A. Reenan
In memory of Philomena Reenan

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Rodrigue
Gerard C. Shannon
Dr. and Mrs. Tomasz P. Stryjewski
Prof. Tyler J. VanderWeele and 

Mrs. Elisabeth VanderWeele
Dr. and Mrs. Justin Wu

In honor of Nathan Wu
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Zack

Fides et Ratio Circle
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (5)
Dr. and Mrs. Bernardo 

Barbiellini Amidei, PhD

2023 Benefactors
The Harvard Catholic Center serves as a sacred home for students who desire to love, with equal passion, both the 
Church and the Truth of Jesus Christ. We are grateful to everyone who has chosen to make our ministry a priority in their 
philanthropy. The following donors have made a gift to the HCC for fiscal year 2023 (July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023). This 
includes gifts to the unrestricted Annual fund, Harvard Catholic Forum, Senior Class Gift and the Fr. Salzmann Graduate 
Chaplain Endowed Chair. 

Lisa Hunt Batter & John F. Batter
Ms. Judy Beatrice
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Choi
Mr. Frederic H. Clark and Ms. 

Margaret H. Nolan
In honor of Rev. Michael Drea

Thomas and Hiroko Clark
Douglas and Shelby Colby
Mr. Michael F. Cronin
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Crowley
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Crowley
Timothy P. Crudo

In memory of Paul & 
Barbara Crudo

John and Sandrine Cullinane
Lt. and Mrs. Christopher J. Curtis
Dr. and Mrs. Anthony M. Dean, PhD
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge J. Dickens

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Adrienne E. Dominguez
Michael F. “Mick” Doyle

In memory of the parents 
of Michael F. Doyle

Dr. and Mrs. John V. Federico
Dr. and Mrs. Rushika J. 

Fernandopulle, MD
Mr. and Ms. Robert S. Finnegan

In memory of George T. Finnegan
Mrs. Anne J. Fremont-Smith

In memory of Thayer 
Fremont-Smith

Paul R. Gauron
Mr. and Mrs. Edward D. Greim
Ms. Oriana Li Halevy
Lawrence Hall
John and Lily Harrington
Mr. Seth R. Hasenour
Mr. and Mrs. Christian M. Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Horton
Mrs. Donald R. Hughes
Dr. Daniel J. Hurley
Patrick and Kateri Knight
Luke T. Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Krause, Esq.
Mr. & Mrs. Brian F. Landry
Steven and Jamie Mastrovich
Mr. Carlos Mendizabal
Lyle J. Micheli, MD
Sean and Jennifer Nelson
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Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Nenno
Robert Niemiec
Thomas L. P. O’Donnell, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Shea
Deacon Thomas and Carol O’Shea
Rev. William B. Palardy
Ms. Lisa M. Palluconi and 

Mr. Aaron C. Stuber
Christopher and Silvana Pascucci
Mr. Alan J. Priest and  

Mrs. Cristin D. Bisbee Priest
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Mr. and Mrs. Humberto M. Reboredo
Mr. and Mrs. Scott D. Reed
Richard & Kathleen Riley
Mr. Michael A. Roberto
Hon. and Mrs. James G. Roche, USN
Mary Jo Roos
Dr. Joanna Sawicka
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Schwab
John P. Sheridan
Andy and Judith Strenio

In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Twohig

Crimson Catholics
$500 - $999
Anonymous (4)
Mr. James Stynes and Ms. Photeine 

M. Anagnostopoulos
In memory of Dr. Michael & 

Teresa Anagnostopoulos
Ms. Leslie M. Ballantyne
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan A. Bohlen
Mr. and Mrs. William Bowman
Jeremiah Bresnahan
Mr. Stephen L. Buffo

In honor of Rev. John E. MacInnis
Marco A. Castilla
Dr. Owen Chen and Dr. Anna Ham

In honor of Rev. David Cavanagh
Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Clancy

In memory of Frank 
Konstantynowicz

Dr. Patricia E. Cleary Miller, PhD
John J. Coleman III MD
Miss Rosa M. C. Cumare, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. David DeMasi
Mr. and Mrs. John DeMatteo, II
Thomas Diflo, MD
Mrs. Anna-Marie T. Ferraro

In honor of Rev. Thomas Nestor
Tim and Jackie Finn
Pat and Bill Fitzsimmons
Andrew and Sharon Graham
Mr. and Mrs. John C. S. Grant, III
Mr. Lucas Guzman
Dr. Ernest S. Hamanaka and  

Dr. Barbara A. Hamanaka

David and Fay Hannon
Ms. Ellen M. Harrington
Douglas Herzbrun
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm B. Hollensteiner
Mr. Bryan Jackson
Mr. and Mrs. Todd E. Jones, Sr.

In honor of Todd E. Jones, Jr. 
& Meredith J. Mezacapa

Philip Kaufman
Robert D. Keefe
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Kelley
Senator and Mrs. Paul G. Kirk, Jr.

In memory of the Harvard 
College Class of 1960

Dr. and Mrs. Steven C. Klein, MD
Ms. Mary T. Kolesar
David J. Larkin
Mr. Rafael Leonardo
Karim and Connie López
Gay and Mark Maloney

In honor of Margaret Maloney & 
Phyllis and Blake Johnson

Lisa A. Manz-Dulac, MD
In honor of TJ Dulac

Dr. Volker M. Vogt and  
Ms. Carla Marceau
In memory of Rev. Joseph Collins

Marie L. Martino
Carter G. Abel & Denise M. McCarthy

In honor of the Harvard 
Class of 2023

Michael and Veronica McElroy
Raymond G. McGuire and 

Judith Severs
Mrs. Jennifer R. McIntyre
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin McMurchy
Mr. & Mrs. Victor A. Mezacapa IV ‘18
The Harvard COOP

In memory of Loretta & 
Jeremiah Murphy

Mr. Michael O’Brien
Dr. Peter A. O’Connell, PhD
Alan and Kaitlyn O’Connor
Mr. Paolo Oliaro and Ms. Elisa Merlo
Leigh and Harry Olivar
Mr. Brian G. O’Shea, Esq.
Roger E. Podesta
Mr. and Mrs. John Polanin, Jr.
Dr. Mark J. Potosnak
Mr. and Mrs. Kayvon Rahbar
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Rasch
Tom Reardon
Gerry Seitz
Hon. and Mrs. Dennis C. Shea
Mr. P. John Simic, Jr.

In memory of Mildren Simic
In honor of all priests and religious

Prof. David Staines
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent P. Stanton
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Timbers

The Family of Michelle Vaccaro
In memory of Mary Ann Vaccaro

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wilson, III
David Worley and Bernadette 

Drankoski
Jaime E. Yordan

St. Paul’s Society
$250 - $499
Anonymous (5)
Anthony F. Balzebre

In memory of Anthony Balzebre, Sr.
Marie Bellantoni, M.D.

In honor of Rev. Justin 
Whittington, SJ

BIDMC Psychiatry
In honor of John J. B. Mooney, MD

Mr. and Mrs. William P. Bijesse
In memory of Vincent Andaloro
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Mr. and Mrs. Philip T. Blazek
James Cervantes

In memory of John Leary
Dr. Edmund S. Cibas and 

Mr. Todd B. Stewart
In honor of Mrs. Stanislava Cibas

Ms. Kaelyn C. Cummins
Mr. and Mrs. John M. DeAngelis
Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. Donovan
Joseph D. Downing

In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers
Mr. Juan Carlos Fernandez del Castillo 

and Ms. Sophie Khorasani
Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Foote
Mr. Angel Gallinal
Mr. Brian Golemme

In memory of Leslie Golemme
In honor of Ryan Golemme

Andrew V. Griswold
Mr. James J. Haley, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Helming
Prof. Kevin L. Hickey
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Hughes, III
Ms. Lydia Icke and Mr. David Icke
Joseph H. Jacovini
Rev. William T. Kelly, STD
John G. Koeltl
Mr. Jim J. Kozlowski
Dr. Louis J. Lanzerotti and  

Dr. Mary Y. Lanzerotti, PhD
Benjamin T. LaPres and 

Stephanie Shantz
Hon. Barbara A. Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Felix Lopez
Manuel López
Joan M. Luecke

In memory of Donald H. Luecke
Robert Mack
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Mr. Thomas H. Mahoney, IV 
Ms. Emily A. Chien
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Richard J. McCarthy

In memory of Arthur J. Pitts
WM. Shaw McDermott
Mr. Daniel T. McLaughlin
Capt. & Mrs. James J. 

McTigue, USN, Ret.
In memory of Rev. Joseph Collins

J. Brian Mullen
Stephen and Kathleen Mullery
William F.  Murphy ll
John and Charlotte Newman
Drs. Felix & Chastity Nuñez, HMS’95
Mr. Duncan T. O’Brien and Ms. 

Marlene V. Rehkamp
Sharon E. O’Brien, MD

In memory of George E. O’Brien, Jr.
Lynne Liakos O’Connor

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. 
Spiridon Liakos

Mr. John A. Osuch
Mr. Patrick J. O’Sullivan, Jr. and 

Ms. Caline Mouawad
Teresa O’Sullivan
Mr. Michael Pankowski
Michael Paulovich
James Poterba
Rev. Thomas F. Powers
Anne T. Pressman
Dr. David J. Ramsey, MD and 

Dr. Kathryn M. Ramsey
William S. Reardon
Hon. Thomas J. Ridge
Tom & Paula Rocco

In memory of Rose & Victor Rocca
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Romatowski
John T. Ryan, III & Catharine Ryan
Rev. George S. Salzmann, OSFS
Mr. Benjamin P. Schlanger
Scott J. Schoen
Mr. Nicolas Serna
Msgr. Jeffrey N. Steenson
Honor N. Tatarka
Peter Theroux

In memory of Albert and 
Anne Theroux

William A. Utic
Ms. Michelle Vaccaro
Claire Valente

In memory of Elizabeth J. Valente
Jill and Christopher Vollmer
Consuela Marie Washington
Mr. and Mrs. Vitaly Wirthl
John and Patricia Worden

Bow & Arrow Society
$100 - $249
Anonymous

In honor of David Perez-Cruet
Anonymous

In honor of Drs. Cesar 
& Helen Atienza

Anonymous
In honor of Abby LaBreck

Anonymous (16)
Charles and Marilyn Adomanis
Rev. Dr. Michael Agliardo, SJ, PhD
Roy and Nimpa Akana

In honor of Reece Akana
Danguole Spakevicius Altman 

and William Altman
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick V. Apodaca
Mr. Joseph P. Archie
Ms. Anne F. Augustine
Mrs. Kristine Baker

In honor of Mairéad Baker
Larry & Dianne Barbiaux
Mr. James R. Becraft
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley P. Borowiec
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Brennan

In memory of Mary Brennan
Frank P. Bruno
Thomas Burger
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Burke, III
Rev. Eric F. Cadin
Jean Marie Calvo
Hon. and Mrs. Raoul G. Cantero III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carr, Jr.

In memory of Edna Egan 
& Ryan Carr

Matthew & Debbie Carrico
LaKeisha Caton

In memory of Gwendolyn Herbert
Denley Chew
Hon. Timothy A. Chorba and 

Ms. Ruth M. Wimer
Scott Christie

In honor of Susan Gerecs
Mimsie Cieciuch

In memory of Ronald Cieciuch
Mr. Grayson Clary
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Cleary, Jr.
Thomas Clough
Mark Cocalis and Lisa Erburu
James G. Colbert, Jr.

In memory of Michael E. Hagar
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Cook
John Cosgrove, MD & 

Patricia Barry, MD
Dennis M. Couture

In memory of Rev. Paul T. Lamb
Mary E. Coyle
Mr. Jerry Craft
Mr. Dennis Crowley

In memory of Theodore Marier

Chris Cunniffe
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Dardis, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Deagen
Nicola A. DeAngelis
Mr. Mark Diarbakerly
Arthur Dicker
Ms. Amanda DiMartini
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dolan
Matthias Donelan
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Donhauser
Ms. Theresa Donovan

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Mrs. Donald T. Donovan
Mark Doyle
Liam P. Ebrill

In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers
Dr. and Mrs. Mariano L. Ezpeleta, Jr.
Roberto Fabros
Mr. Thomas R. Fallati
Mr. and Mrs. Jude J. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew A. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fanning
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Fanning
John Feeney
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Fenn

In honor of Nicasio and 
Estelita Gutteirrez

Dr. and Mrs. Carlos Fernández 
del Castillo

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Flaherty, Jr.
Ms. Frances Florencourt

In honor of Margaret 
Florencourt Nunn

Mr. Patrick M. Folan
David F. Forte

In memory of Tim McCaffrey
David J. Fromm
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Gagnon
Col. David P. Garner, USMC, Ret.
Mr. Michael M. Gavin
Mary Ellen Gaw
Mr. and Mrs. Carmen L. J. Gentile
Mr. Jacob R. Genualdi
Mr. Anthony Giacalone, Jr. and 

Mr. Zaragoza A. Guerra
Thomas J. Gill III, MD

In memory of Faith E. Gill
Mr. James Gillespie
Mr. Peter Glunz and Mrs. Kristen Glunz
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Gotgart
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Guest
Mr. Nicholas J. Gutmann
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin R. Hackett, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Harrington
Mr. Edward A. Hartnett
Robert E. Hebda
Mr. Mark C. Henrie
Mr. Brian P. Hill
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Thomas C. Holtz
In memory of Leslie 

and Helen Holtz
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey P. Holtzman
Neal J. Howard
Maureen Donnellan James

In memory of Jane Thiboutot ‘80
Jim and Kris Jarocki
Roger Johannigman
Alexander J. Jordan

In memory of Arnold Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Kaier
Hon. George Kalinski
Brinda Rodrigues Kamat, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Kardish

In memory of Tom Kardish 
MD and Tom Reardon

Dr. William Keenan
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Kent
Prof. and Mrs. Robert J. Kiely
Mr. Jeffrey Kubin
Ms. Kathryn Kucharski
Mr. Joseph Kucic
Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Kuczkowski
Hon. and Mrs. William F. Kuntz, II
Mr. Dennis J. Kuo and Ms. Melina Chen
Walter & Kathleen Labys
Thomas M. Lamberti
Mr. and Mrs. William K. Lane, III
Joseph J. Lauer
Jeff & Yuki Moore Laurenti
Bill and Eileen Looney
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Love
John B. Lynch, Jr. & the Maureen G.  

Lynch Memorial
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lynch
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Mahon, III

In memory of Mairéad 
Molumby Mahon

Don Marchand
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Marrella
Jane A. Materazzo
William Mayer and Amy Logan

In memory of Michael Downing
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur McCaffrey
Mrs. Karin L. McCormick
Prof. and Mrs. Thomas A. J. McGinn
Dr. and Mrs. Walter L. McLean
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. McMahon, Jr.
Mrs. Elizabeth Meers
Mark Merley
Mr. and Mrs. Brett M. Merritt

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Mr. Frederick J. Metters and 
Ms. Maura Embler

Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Meyer
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Laurie and Martin Miller

Joseph W. Mullin
Joseph F. Murphy, III
Miss Michelle Murphy

In honor of Eugene Murphy
Rev. Thomas Nestor
Fr. Laurence Olszewski C.S.C.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Orban, III
Thomas M. O’Reilly

In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers
Kerri Osterhaus Houle, MD
Felton and Susan Owens
Dr. Michael Pakaluk and Dr. 

Catherine R. Pakaluk
Mr. Stephen L. Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Pankowski
Jennifer Paxton

In honor of Christopher Silvia
Mr. and Mrs. Otto Payonzeck
Mr. Andre M. Penalver
Jim Perrine & Beth Sullivan
Steve Perry
Dr. and Mrs. Marian Petrasko, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony R. Picarello, Jr.
In honor of Rev. John MacInnis

Mr. Sandro F. Piedrahita
In memory of all souls in 

need of God’s mercy
Robert Plunkett and Jennifer Herber

In memory of Mary Doherty
Sheldon and Lauren Pollock
John Poreba
Ms. Susan Potok-Harrison

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Dr. Thomas J. Prendergast, Jr.
Timothy D. Rand
Peter J. Raskauskas
Mr. and Mrs. John Dresden
Peter Reale
Mr. George & Mrs. Susan 

Erburu Reardon
In memory of Paul C. Reardon

Dr. Mary-Grace Reeves, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Roane
Jane Cotton Robbertz

Dr. Amy Malecki Rogers and 
Dr. Jason H. Rogers

Mr. and Mrs. Guy G. Rutherfurd, Jr.
Mr. Michael and Dr. Patricia Ryan
Dr. Donald Sadoski DMD and 

Dr. Darleen M. Sadoski
Mr. Connor Sakmar
Prof. Mark Sandona
Carol Sarokhan, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Sawyer
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. David T. Schneider
Ms. Margaret Schultz
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Scipione

In honor of Carol Ann Scipione
Nadia L. Scott, MD
Dr. Robert P. Sedlack
Prof. and Ms. David J. Seipp
Dr. James F. Selwa and 

Dr. Linda M. Selwa
Mr. Geza P. Serenyi
Mr. Martin Serna

In honor of Joost Botman
Ms. Sara Jane Shanahan

In honor of Rev. Brian Hehir
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Shields
Mr. Lucas Shuler

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Eugene A. Skowronski
Mr. Nicholas Soyer

In honor of Rev. George 
S. Salzmann, OSFS

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen F. Spring
In honor of Rev. Thomas Powers

Mr. Stephen D. Stambaugh and 
Ms. Elena Cappadona

Bill Strazzullo
In honor of William F. and 

Irene M. Strazzullo
John D. Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Sullivan
Don Summa
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Syski
John A. Thompson
Dr. David A. Ticchi
Leslie and Walter Tomenson
Manuel F. Villalon
Mr. and Mrs. Axel Villanueva

In honor of Natalia Villanueva
Mr. Jan Voitehovich
Robert P. Volpe
Dr. and Mrs. William V. Walsh
Philip J. Ward
Mr. Richard S. P. Weissbrod

In memory of Barbara L. Weissbrod
Stephen and Elizabeth Whelan
James R. Worsley, Jr.
Burgi and Leo Zavatone
Mr. Herbert S. Zischkau, III
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David Thaddeus Zmijewski

Friend | $5-$99
Anonymous

In memory of George Dunlap
Anonymous

In memory of Brendan Johnson
In honor of Joseph Johnson

Anonymous
In memory of Catherine Imms

Anonymous (4)
Mr. St. Christophé Acer
James D. Adducci
Dr. and Mrs. Mark J. Albanese
Glenn Alexander
Ms. Jocelyn Allen
Mr. and Mrs. Oscar O. Alvarenga
Stephen and Tara Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Ankenbauer

In memory of Dr. Dieu Do
Steve Armstrong and Jane 

Looney Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Auchter
Mr. Patrick N. Augustine
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Beirne

In honor of Caitlin Beirne
Mr. James F. Bogue

In memory of Alice and 
Loretta Falvey

Mr. and Mrs. Neal R. Brauweiler
Martin and Mary Jane Brazet
Mr. Philip M. Byrne
Tony Castro ‘80 and Rose 

C. Palermo ‘80
Mr. and Mrs. Predrag Cepurac

In memory of James Connolly
Ms. Emma M. Clerx

In memory of Muriel & 
Frank Duarte

Harry S. Colburn, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Cronin
Mr. Scott Czerwinski
Hon. Robert H. Dierker, Jr.
Judy Dincher

In memory of Judy Dincher
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler A. Dobbs
Ms. Carol Ann Dumond

In memory of Avery 
Cardinal Dulles, SJ

Ms. Kristine J. Dunne Maher
Walter K. Earle
Father Carlos D. Esparza, S.J.
Dr. Laura Fagioli Petrillo
Mr. Francis T. Fallon
Barry W. Furze
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Golden, Jr.
Prof. Jack L. Goldsmith
Mr. Harold X. Gonzalez

In honor of Dr. Fernando Gonzalez

Gerard M. Greene
Mr. John D. Hagen, Jr.
John T. Harding
Mr. Edward P. Hargus
Richard Hart Harrington

In memory of Robert T. Harrington
Mr. Matthias Henn
Dr. and Mrs. William L. Hennrikus, MD
Mr. William B. Higgins
David Holewinski
William Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Edmond M. Ianni

In memory of Edmond S. 
& C. Jean Ianni

Ms. Susan A. Kambhu
Michele Ippolito Karlberg
Thomas and Melinda Kearney
Ms. Maryanne King
Dr. Robert and Christine Knapp

In memory of Cahterine 
& Walter Whelan

Dr. Deirdre M. La Porte
Ms. Birthe S. Lauchengco
Paul R. Levesque

In memory of Beverly Levesque
Dr. Stefan Nicholas Lukianov, PhD

In memory of Alphonse 
& Helen Trespacz

In honor of Olga Lukianov
Mr. Thomas Stipanov and 

Ms. Isabel Marin
Mr. Frederick W. Marks III and 

Prof. Sylvia K. Marks
In honor of Sr. Maria 

Veritas Marks, O.P.
Stephanie Lang Martin

In memory of Gordon A. Martin, Jr.
E. Michael McCann
Robert McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. David L. McElroy
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis P. McGee

In memory of Elizabeth 
& James Murley

Mr. Peter A. McGrath
Teresa E. McLaughlin
Frances & John McLaughlin
Brian E. McManus

In memory of Dotti McManus
Prof. Nelson H. Minnich
Constance Monitto
Dr. John P. Mordes and 

Dr. Regina Yando
In memory of A. Alan Moonves

James L. Moses
James P. Mullen

In memory of Harold C. Cash
Mr. and Mrs. Michael O’Brien
Mr. Kurt E. Oppermann and 

 Ms. Monica Ortiz Taboada
Ms. Karen Page

Mr. Nicholas A. Palazzo
In honor of Rev. George 

S. Salzmann, OSFS
Mr. B. Michael Pallasch
Ms. Berenika D. Palys

In memory of Voyteck Zakrzewski
Mr. Larry Pansino
Mr. Aramis Perez
Mr. Tom Pesce
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin G. Polk, Esq.
Anthony Priest
Tom & Andrea Priest
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel B. Reardon, II

In honor of Paul C. Reardon
Dr. and Mrs. Mark E. Redman, MD
Mr. James J. Remeika
Mr. and Mrs. Stefan V. Reyniak

In honor of Janusz Reyniak
Mr. Connor Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Roberts
Dr. and Mrs. Paul A. Rufo
Mr. and Mrs. Norman C. Sabbey, Esq.
Caroline Walsh Sabin
Mr. James M. Sanduski
Nilsa Santiago, JD
Ms. Andrea Santoriello
Mr. and Mrs. Glen J. Segger

In memory of John G. Dunn
Robert and Gloria Seminara

In honor of Stephanie Seminara
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Serritella, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sharum
Mr. R. B. Smith
Paul T. Smith
Mrs. Claire Somersille-Nolan
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Sugrue
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Sylvester

In honor of Jill Sylvester
Ms. Natalie F. Tarbet
Dr. David Taylor
Mrs. Katherine G. Tegtman
Mr. Lawrence L. Thompson
Richard & Ann Roberts Tobin
Mr. David V. Trulio
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge Valdivia

In memory of Vincente Valencia
Mr. Anthony Vattay
Mr. Christopher Vu
Mr. John A. Wasowicz
Rev. Justin Whittington, SJ

In honor of Rev. Michael Castori, SJ
Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Zino
Harvard Business School - Catholic 

Student Association

We apologize in advance for any 
omissions or errors in this report. 
Please contact Doug Zack, Director of 
Advancement to make any changes. 
dzack@harvardcatholic.org



20

Harvard Catholic Center Expenses
Fiscal Year 2023
(July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023)

T he Harvard Catholic Center is not a charity; rather, we are a community of disciples and a powerful force for 
Jesus Christ.  Students come to Harvard from across the globe.  When they travel back to their cities and towns 
for work and family, they take with them the Truth of Jesus Christ, formed by their experiences at the Harvard 

Catholic Center and St. Paul’s.  Our mission relies on the generosity of the Harvard Catholic community to renew the 
faith and to nourish the soul of students in our care.  Your gift to the annual fund is critical for us to fulfill our mission.

Thank you for your generosity and prayers for our ministry.

FY2023

Clergy & Religious Stipend and Benefits* $107,202

Salaries $253,337

Benefits $30,685

FOCUS Missionaries $80,000

Development $20,808

General & Administration $55,606

Facilities Expense $81,568

Meetings & Conference $33,331

Pastoral & Liturgical $732

Other $0

Total Operating Expenses $663,269

* Fr. Patrick and Fr. George only
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The Harvard Catholic 

Find Father Patrick’s podcast on your favorite podcast app!

Sign up for our emails  
or update your contact info
harvardcatholic.org/subscribe or scan the QR code.

@HarvardCatholicCenter
Follow us on social media!
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H A R VA R D  C AT H O L I C  C E N T E R
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(617) 868-6585
info@harvardcatholic.org
www.harvardcatholic.org
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